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Vice President Ken Weeks opened the General Membership meeting of Suffolk 
Committee for Camping at 7:30 PM. The salute to the flag was led by Ken 
followed by a moment of silence. 
 
Board members in attendance:  Clare Gunning, David Lipman, Sharynn Lipman, 
Donna O’Shaunessy & Ken Weeks. 
 
Clubs Represented: Pathfinders, Drifters, Cruisers, South Shore, Campers 4 
Ever, LIBBA, and LI Wagoneers  
 
A motion to accept the minutes as read made by Kathy Hallock.  Seconded by 
Jamie Amaroso. 
 
Treasurer report reading waived by Mike Murgola. Second by Kathy Hallock. 
 
No nominations from the floor for President.  As such Ed O’Shaunessy is duly 
elected President.  There is now a vacancy for Treasurer.  Please ask around.  
We’d like this resolved at the next meeting. 
 
KickOff:  Cathedral Pines is still under construction.  There is a penalty clause 
that work has to be done by May 1st.  There is an appointment to walk through 
Cathedral Pines with the Parks Dept people next Thursday to see what can be 
done if the construction is not done.  This may not be the same kind of KickOff 
we’ve ever had.  The dinner, any electric sites, or dump stations are up in the air.  
We’re not sure at this point what fields they would be giving us.  A long 
discussion followed about what needs to be discussed with the county during this 
meeting. 
 
The new rules in place for the reservation system were discussed.  Everyone has 
made changes in what they have put in for their lottery choices.  Legislator 
Picarello and the Parks Commissioner will be having a meeting about the new 
rule changes next Wednesday about rolling the changes back.  
Household numbers, green keys and transients were discussed.  All of these 
problems have been brought to the Legislator and Commissioner’s attention.  
Ken should hear results after their meeting. 
 
Members complained that SCC didn’t have a meeting in January to deal with 
lottery issues. 
 
Commercial:  Todd Lavender has sent out letters to all the commercial members 
asking for their renewals.  3 have come in. 
 
Chapter renewals:  They are coming in 
 
Scholarship:  Application is online.  None have come in. 
 



Park Liaison:  Cat Pines-water spigots are in.  Electric conduit is in. The Masem 
memorials in B Field have been removed for their protection. 
 
Next meeting:  March 6, 2024 at Henrietta Acampora Cottage    
 
A motion to close the meeting was made by Kim Paton. Second by John Groves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

COMMERCIAL MEMBERS 
 

  
 
C-YA ACTION FUN WEAR ……………………………..        631.447.8130 
 
DEANGELIS RV ....................................................      631.563.1311 
 
EAST END RV CENTER .......................................      631.878.0017 
 
GRAND AM .......................................................      631.395.3377 
 
IDEAL BOTTLE GAS ...........................................      631.376.0740  
  
LONG ISLAND BEACH BUGGY ASSOC (LIBBA) ….       www.libba.com 
 
ONE STITCH AT A TIME .....................................      631.428.1245   
 
PRECISION PAINTING PLUS........................................      631.350.7191 
 
RVMD Mobile Repair  ……………………………………….    631.295.8595 
 
TERMITE PRODUCTIONS CUSTOM WOODWORKING …516.578.9027 
 
THRIFTY BEVERAGE   …………………………………         631.727.7300 
  
TRAVEL AMERICA RVS     …………..……………….           631.543.1226 
 
TRIPLE CROWN REAL ESTATE ASSOC .............       631.466.2858 
 
TUSCANY GOURMET MARKET ………………………….     631.476.6100 
 
W.E.S. TRAILER SALES .......................................        631.727.5852  
 
 
PLEASE SUPPORT THE COMMERCIAL MEMBERS THAT SUPPORT US 


